VOLUME 3, ISSUE 2

I HANLEY HERMES [

Hanley’s Senior Complex
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The end is near! Below are some pic- Drmkmg WatEI.' Quallty Centennial Report Page 3
tures of our hardworking building vol- and Compliance Disposal Issues Page 3
unteers and employees. In a couple of Annual Notice to Consumers Theatre/Preschool Page 4
weeks we can look forward to an open Culture Club News Page §
house and the temants moving in. Saskatchewan Environment requires that at| Parks & Rec Page 6
least once each year waterworks owners Bock Yard Weekend PageS

provide notification to consumers of the
quality of water produced and supplied as
well as information on the performance of
the waierworks in submitting samples as :

required by a Minister’s Order or Perr'mit to Minor Balt News
Operate a waterworks. Also available is a| | A big thank you to Jay and
.| statement of revenues, expenditures & debt Bev Bohrson for coaching

payments for 2008, and a companison of )
revenues to expenditures and debt payments Le.am to Play and to Mike
Kistner for <coach-

ing bantam boys.

This information for the Town of Hanley is
available for viewing during regular office
hours at the Town Office in Hanley. [

{

CLUB 52 2009/2010
LL# L09-0024

Club 52 for 09/10 got off to a late start and as result we are running well behind
last year. The Hanley Hardware and the Trailbreak Service are drop off places
for entrees, As in other years the proceeds go to The Community Centre. Any-
one wishing information on this raffle may call Gordon 544-2988, Bev 544-
2526, Neil 544-2714, Hector 544-2553, Russell 544-2257, Gary 544-2634.

I would also like to thank every one that has joined to date, See page 8 for finan-
cial statement.

Thanks, Gordon McGregor

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION
Registration is now taking place for any child who
will be turning five years old by December 31, 2009
Please call Hanley School at 544-2511 to enrol your
Child for the 2009-2010 school year.
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Hanley Centennial Hall Report Thall’s Service
Thank vou to: Ce ntl‘e
-Hanley Little Theatre for their generous donation of $8500.00 to the Hali.
-Hanley Legion #258 for their donation of the lottery grant of just over
$1,300.00 and their continued support for operating “Club 527 once more. Tickets
are still available from Gordon MeGregor at 544-2988. A UT OM OT ] VE
-Hanley Legion Auxiliary for their donation of $100.00 towards the pur- P ART. S & REP AI R
chase of a Hot Chocolate machine for the hall,
-To the citizens of Hanley and area for their continued support of fundrais- F ARM P AR T S
ers which keep the hall operating. : L K 0 [L
-To the volunteers who gave of their time on our spring work day to fix and B U
shampoo chairs, replace ceiling tiles, paint, fix toilets, clean showcases etc,
There will be another Work Day in the fail and greater participation would be DWIGHT THALL
appreciated. It is the same group year after year who work. Remember the hall
belongs to all citizens! Box 333,
New Caretaker:
RSl Hanley, SK S0G 2E0

-Mr. Dale Bagnall has been awarded the custodial contract for 2009. We
are enjoying the shiny floors!
New Dishwasher:

-The sanitizer in the kitchen has quit working and is being replaced with a

Commercial quality dishwasher. Thanks to Clint Sira and Les Loberg,

Phone: (306) 544-2512
Fax: (306) 544-2909

- CEMETERY CLEAN-UP

A Cemetery clean-up has been planned for

Tuesday, June 9

Push mowers and gas grass whips are required.

The town plans to do the larger areas with town equipments

Hanley Seniors

Our weekly schedule for the summer months is: Exercises at 9:30 am and card games and bowling at

2:00 pm every Wednesday and Friday. We welcome anyone who wishes to come.
We are planning a picnic in the Cenotaph Park in July for all seniors. Watch for informational posters.
Once again we will be purchasing and planting flowers in the Cenotaph Park and would like to express
our appreciation and thanks to Brightwater Greenhouse for their generous donation of flowers to add to ours

each year,
Qur thanks also to Billy Harris, who faithfully waters the flowerbeds for us.

Recycle Bins are now located behind the Centennial.
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From around town:

LANDFILL HOURS

Tuesdays & Thursdays 5 pm to 9pm
Saturdays 10 am to 4 pm

Darren Gogol Memorial Tournament
Saturday, June 6
Registration 11 Sharp
2 player scramble $30.00
18 holes of golf
Supper to follow, Prizes Contact Chris Simonsen 544-2424 or Lee Gogol 490-2261
Silent Auction, Raffles—Everyone Welcome!
Loraas Dispasal Services Led.  Cart Procedures

3

=’

0S

Have the cart curbside by 7:00 AM on collection day.

L ] ® |

Keep the lid closed

®  Bag all trash and place inside the cart: bagged or unbagged trash [eft beside the cart will NOT be coliected Cutznd bundle, or
bag garden debris and place in cart

Don’t
®  Overfill the cart, keep lid closed (overloaded carts will NOT be collected)
®  Pack trash too tightly.

®  Paint or write on cart

®  Remove cart from your residence.
Items Not Allowed in or Near Carts:

®  Hazardous or regulated waste including paint, solvents, tires, chemicals, oil, oil filters, batteries.
®  Sod, dirt or conerete.

®  Ashes of any description.

¢  Construction or demolition materials including: boards, roofing material, carpet, etc.

®  Automotive parts.

e Tree clippings over 2° in length.

® Liquids of any kind

®  Animals or animal parts
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Hanley Little Theatre

Two plays have been chosen for the 2009 season. “Sorry, Wrong Chimney™ needs a cast of 3 women and 4
men. “Kitchen Witches” needs a cast of 2 women, one man and an actor that can be either male or female. Two
plays have been picked so that if we can not get a cast for one play, hopefully we can get the cast for the other
play. Think about becoming an actor/actress this fall. Both plays are entertaining and fun to perform. If you
think you might be interested in acting in either play please contact Cindy Hoffman at 544-2853 or Heather
McGregor at 544-2988. We need to know that we have interest before holding auditions.

2008/2009 Hanley Preschoc! Thank You

The 2008/2009 Hanley Preschool has completed another year with graduation on April 30, 2009. In-
cluded in the group are three year olds Sienna Bohrson, Trace Byrd, Brody Froese, Aime Giroux, and four
year olds Kailey Byrd, Allison Roy, and teacher Shirley Englot.

The group would like to thank everyone who supported our raffles throughout the year. Special thanks to
the Hanley Hardware and Trailbreak for displaying baskets and selling tickets. The winners of the raffles
were, Halloween — Carla Dovell, Christmas — Carrie Frostad, Easter — Delaney McPhee.

On April 24, 2009 the group went on a Hanley town tour, Sylvia Kroeger took them to the Fire Hall in
the ambulance, Wayne Walker showed them the equipment at the RM Shop and the downtown businesses
provided them with treats and gift bags. The Hanley Café served fries and chicken fingers for lunch.
Thank you to everyone for your time and generosity to the kids. It was an exciting day for them.

Finally, a word of thanks to the Hanley Lutheran Church for the use of their facility. It is great that they
provided us with our own class room for the year.

| . o 1
HANLEY TOPS Legion Auxiliary |
Lose weight and get healthier with a fun, Meet 3™ Wednesday of every month ‘
supportive weight loss group. September — June @ 8:00 P.M.
Wednesday t?venings at the Hanley Anyone interested please call |
viiediGiurelt | Elsie @ 544-2293
Weigh in at 6:00 p.m. | or Pat @ 544-2212
i Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

For more information, contact Linda at
( S44.2264. NEW MEMBERS WELCOME

e [
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Hanley Composite High School
Culture Club 2010
Students For Hire

The students of the 2010 Culture Club have been busy deciding on a trip location and an educa-
tional travel company. This year we have decided to go with a different travel company. The new
agency we have decided on is EF tours, they have been in business for the past 40 years and, hav-
ing talked with other schools that have traveled with them, they are an excellent alternative.

The students have decided on a 9 day trip to Costa Rica. This location was chosen for a number
of reasons. The main reason is that it is less costly. Due to the rising cost of fuel in the past the
prices of trips have been on an incline and unfortunately have not come down with the economy
decline.

Costa Rica will provide the students with a wide range of educational experiences. They will start
the trip with a biological diversity tour at the National Institute of Biodiversity then onto a walk
through three different ecosystem trails exploring different plant life. They will have the opportu-
nity to explore a volcano with its many sulphurous lakes, The group will have the chance to see
first hand, coffee producers at work, then off to the jungles and rainforests. Here the students will
see where a group of Alabama Quakers settled and started dairy farming. One of the many stops
will be to visit a school to have a homemade lunch and interact with the students of the school. At
the end of another day each student will plant a tree at a reserve for the production of oxygen for
future generations. The last night all travelers are treated to a traditional meal with  marimba

music and local dancers.

We recognize that the community has been very generous in the past years with supporting the
culture club and we are very thankful for all your help. This year we will not be going door to
door asking for support. We feel though that the students have become valued as a service pro-
vider and we will be continuing with that in the form of being available for farm auctions, wed-
dings, working the booth at our curling and hockey rinks and other duties as required. In the past,
the main source of money raised for trips was made through bingos, however, due to the recent
changes of policies, these are not a viable option for the group at this time. The students would
like to let everyone in the community to be aware that they are ready and willing to do odd jobs in
the area, this can include things such as shovelling snow, painting fences, washing floors, spring
cleaning, fixing corrals, pulling weeds, etc. If you are interested in hiring a group, a pair, or just
one student for your job please contact Kim Dietz at 544-2263 (keldie/@sasktel.net) or Colleen
Troesch at 492-2153, 241-5883 (fivesmoothstonestsasktel.net).
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Hanley Parks and Recreation Update

The new playground at the Old Park will be constructed soon. As such the Splash Park will not be opening until after the construc-
tion is completed. Sorry for any inconvenience.

The Community Auction Sale was held on April 4, 2009. We raised approx. $3900.00 and expenses were taken out of that,

It has been very challenging to raise the money needed to put in the playground at the Old Park. We need approximately
$21,000.00 to recover all the costs associated with this project. We were very pleased to receive a donation from Affinity Credit
Union in Kenaston for the amount of $2200.00. To date, the Hanley Parks and Recreation board has raised $15,000.00. If anyone
would like to donate to this project please make a cheque payable to the Town of Hanley, and a charitable donation receipt will be

issued.

We have recycle cell phone collection boxes located at Deb's Foed Emporium and Trailbreak Shell for people to donate their used
working or non working cell phones. We will be receiving funds for used cell phones.

We say farewell to one of our board members, Michelle Matycio. Thank-you for all you hard work this past year Michelle. 1f any-
one would like to become a member please phone Cyndi Byrd at 544-2449 or Gwen LaFond at 544-2656 for more information.

We’d be pleased to have you.

Pictures of Playground Equipment for Old Park

Play Structure —Galaxy Express

e kit
E3

Whale Spring Rockin’ Rider
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TOPS

Take off Pounds Sensibly
Meet every Wednesday morning
At9:00A. M.

Hanley United Church
Anyone interested please call
Pat @ 544-2212 or
Elsie (@) 544-2293

Meet 1* Wednesday of each month

New Members Always Welcome

Hanley Legion

September to June @ 8:00 p.m.
At the Legion Hut . ..
Anyone interested please call:
Gary Hanson @ 544-2634
Ron Earis @ 544-2212
Dale Bagnall @ 544-2837

Hanley Library

Mark your calendars!!! The library is having 2 great programs this summer. On July
28™ at 4:00pm you are invited to “Sleuth School.” This program includes activities
like writing in invisible ink, learning secret codes, and an identify-the-villain contest!
This program is geared towards 7-12 yr olds. Please register at the library before July
27" to attend. Our second program is on August 12" at 2:00pm; it is Saskatchewan
performer Sylvia Chave. Sylvia will be traveling to the land of Imagi-nation to share
surprises and treasures beyond belief. Music, action rhymes and different characters
from foreign lands promise to intrigue and enthrall audiences of all ages. The summer
reading programs will also begin at the end of June. Come into the library to register.

Library Hours
Tues 3:30-7:00pm
Wed 3:30-7:00pm

Thurs I-5pm

544-2546

Phone: 306-544-2223
Fax: 306-544-2261
Cell: 306-544-7620

E-mail:
townahanley@sasktel.net

= |

Town of Hanley

Box 270
Hanley, SK S0G 2E0



BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND

8th ANNUAL BACK YARD WEEKEND

ONLY 100 LOCAYL TICKETS SOLD

$10.00 each

Anyone wanting tickets please contact:

Carla Ballard @544-2540 or Glenda Armstrong @544-2504
1" Prize - Win a Hot Tub rental for 6 days & a BBQ for 10 people or $300.00 Cash
2™ Prize -2 tickets for 2010 draw & a Goodie Basket

3™ Prize -2 tickets for 2010 draw

ALL PROCEEDS TO HANLEY COMMUNITY PROJECTS

DRAW AT HANLEY GOLF COURSE JULY 1, 2009

ff o) (]
GREEEYS2
2008/2009
Finarcial Statement
29-Apr-08 Ticket sales 215 3
5-May-08 Comnunity Hall (Preliminary) 49.2%
5-Apr-08 Pay outs as per winners 45.6%
3-Apr-08 Bank Fees 0.6%
7-Apr-07 Licence 0.2%
18-Feb-08 Adv,Misc supplies. Mailing 1.2%
12-Apr-08 Community Hall (Final} 3.3%
10-Apr-08 100.0%%
Total to Community Centre 52.3%
trom rattle
Total Pay Out To Winners 45.6%
Total Misc Operating Expense 1.9%%
100.0%

Sask Liguor & Gaming Rebate
Total to Community Centre

Gordon McGregor

52.00

11,180.00

11,180.00

5.500.00
5,100.00
65.00
20.00
130.00
365.00

5.865.00

5.100.00
215.00
11.180.00
1.334.44
7.199.44




